

MINUTES 11.11.10

Baylor Round Table Executive Board Meeting
12:00 noon, Thursday, November 11, 2010
Robinson Tower, Room 451
Members present: 
	Amber Adamson
Sandy Bennett
Julie Covington
Marilyn Eichelberger
Lois Ferguson
Jane Gunn
	Kathy Hillman
Sandra Lené
Denyse Rodgers
Judy Schmeltekopf
Chris Wilkins


President Marilyn Eichelberger called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m. and opened with prayer.
Old Business
Julie Covington gave a report on the Membership Tea, which was held the afternoon of Friday, Oct. 1, at the Allbritton House, home of the University president.  She said that everyone had a great time and there were many new faces; it was nice to have it back at Allbritton House.  
Marilyn mentioned that First Lady, Alice Starr, suggested that next year we provide a sign-in sheet to track every person attending.  Kathy Hillman recommended trying to do something 
other than a sheet because of logistics (standing in line too long).  It was also suggested that we consider having budget information, yearbooks and interest groups all together in the back yard or in another location than at the front door. 
Marilyn reported on the “Women and the Baylor/Waco Connection” luncheon held on October 12, in the Great Hall, George W. Truett Theological Seminary.  She said the event went even better than hoped with close to 100 ladies in attendance.

Marilyn asked the executive committee to consider making a basket for the silent auction at the December 2 Christmas program and luncheon.  After some discussion, the group decided on a spa-themed basket.  Lois Ferguson agreed to coordinate, and Marilyn asked each member to donate a spa-themed item for the basket by calling Lois or bringing it to her office. Marilyn also reported on other themed baskets that have already been promised. 

Sandra Lené gave an update on the proposed membership change.  When the committee, consisting of Sandra, Julie Covington and Connie Powell, met recently, Connie suggested looking back through historical records stored in the Texas Collection to determine when Round Table membership expanded and why.  Sandra said the committee is still in the information-gathering stage and welcomes questions and other input.  She said the committee will put together a full proposal to bring to the executive board when their research is complete.
New Business
Marilyn called for a motion to approve the minutes as mailed.  Sandy Bennett made the motion; Jane Gunn seconded; the motion was approved. 
Marilyn gave a membership update.  We currently have approximately 200 paid members and about 35 new members (with the first year’s dues waived).  Sandra noted that we need 250 members to get to our budget of $6,250.  It was suggested having a new member table at the Christmas program which will be provided along with Round Table scholarship information.
Marilyn gave a Round Table scholarship update.  The current book value of the scholarship is $65,972.83.  We currently give one $4,000 annual scholarship to a student. Marilyn said she would like to see this increase to two scholarships, which would require the book value to be $100,000, unless we agreed that a smaller amount be given to 2 students.
Committee Reports
Sandy Bennett gave the Treasurer’s report.  She distributed a current budget summary, and she noted that we are carrying over a $10,000 balance in the operating budget.   After some discussion, Sandy made a motion to move $5,000 from the operating budget to the scholarship fund.  Lois Ferguson seconded the motion; motion was approved. 
Chris Wilkins reported on the budget.  It was agreed that the Treasurer would be an ex-officio member of the Budget committee to facilitate better communication between the two areas. 
Marilyn reported for Pat Busby and Anita Rolf, chairs of the Christmas Program committee, and said that the December 2 program is on schedule and the committee is working diligently.  
Jane Gunn reported on the upcoming International Student Thanksgiving Dinner, which is at 
7 p.m., Tuesday, Nov. 16, on the 5th floor of Cashion.  She expects more RSVPs from members, but estimates about 250 people will attend.  The committee has removed the musical portion of the program and added prayers given by international students in their native languages.  She said the committee has changed the menu a bit and plans to add more table decorations.  The committee received a $3,500 sponsorship from the president’s office.  Jane encouraged Round Table board members to attend and host a table of students. 
Julie Covington reported that the Nominating Committee will be meeting tomorrow, Nov. 12.

Jane Gunn reported on the progress of the Round Table Cookbook.  She said Carolyn Keathley is already receiving many recipes, and plans are being made to provide a designated email address for members to send in their favorite recipes.  Jane is unsure when the cookbook will be ready to sell.
. 
The meeting adjourned at 1:02 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Marilyn Eichelberger, President
Amber Adamson, Recording Secretary
Denyse Rodgers, Anniversary Celebration (partially filling in as recording secretary)
